TWHEAO Minutes

May 14, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 1:15 by President Nancy Plunkett, Penny Thomas made a motion to accept the minutes of the April meeting as emailed with a second by Deedee Hensley, and motion was approved.

Lisa Middleton report the checking account has a balance of $9,167. And the savings has a balance of $500. Lynn Hilmer made a motion to accept the report as presented, Cheryl Morgan seconded the motion, motion passed.

Committee Reports:

Show Committee:  Cheryl and Nancy reported the premium was ready, there were a few questions asked and answered.  Cheryl reported that Linda Arnold ask if we could use Susie Brey as ring steward, with a resounding yes Cheryl said she would notify Linda and make motel reservations for the two of them.  Cheryl asked if twheao could supply her with a motel room also, her daughter is moving that weekend so her bed is in transit.  So two rooms will be reserved.  WE will meet again before our show so final details will be worked out then along with class changes that have been requested.  There will be no further changes after the meeting on June 11.  A motion was made by Lynn Hilmer seconded by Lisa Middleton to amend the sponsorship requirement that classes added will cost $100. to $35. for this show. 

By-Laws:  Lynn Hilmer told us about the Non Profit Association of Oregon of which we can join for $35. They publish a handbook that has information non profits can use to assist them in writing by-laws.  Lynn will write a letter to them asking for assistance and Lisa will edit the letter.   Deedee made a motion to join the association seconded by Lisa, motion passed.

Old Business:

OHA:  Nancy presented us with an OHA membership form costing $25.00 to join for the year.  Cheryl made a motion to join and pay the membership fee Lisa second the motion, motion carried.

State Fair:  A class list was presented to the staff with 30 or so classes for TWH Pleasure classes, we requested that the rule that one could not cross enter between 2 gait and 3 gait be eliminated and we offered to supply the dqp.  More as the state fair staff continues their work on the program.  Thank you very much Penny and Mary, now we just need lots of TWH to show.

New Business:

Nancy reported that the one question she gets repeatedly is about High Points and she has to say there are no awards for this year.  We discussed this and decided to establish a basic high points award system with the owner or rider being issued a points register and getting a printout from each show secretary showing their classes entered and placings, the book could be turned in at the end of the season, date to be established.  We decided to seek donation from stables and others to fund the awards and twheao making up the difference.  Points will then be tabulated and we will have an awards banquet along with out annual meeting, like it was done in years past.  Kristina Cathert and Penny Thomas volunteered to work with her.  More at the next meeting.

Lynn showed us an add for Oregon Horse Country, we could join this for $100. per year and advertise our shows and other activities.  Cheryl made a motion to join and pay the fee, Penny seconded, motion passed.

Nancy told us she would finalize the show premium and get it mailed and emailed.

Next meeting will be here, Almost Home Restaurant on June 11 at 12:00 noon.  See you all then.

